
 

 

 

In a bid to keep a bit of respectful anonymity in the following story, I will not mention 
names: 

I couldn’t resist from sharing with parents/friends that two of our students have done 
something remarkable during this Advent season. I note that the teachers only found 
out by ‘accident’. 

-          Student 1: She has decided to ask her friends to donate her birthday gifts to 
children less fortunate than herself  

-          Student 2: He donated $200 of his birthday money to Miss Thorpe’s 
Cambodian Mission initiative 

Indeed this is the season of Advent, a season of ‘giving’, a season of ‘compassion’, a 
season to be like Christ, a season to simply be kind. 

Human beings are so much more than animals, and I hope and pray that our OLD 
community never resembles a group that is “guarding the food source and looking 
after the pack”. Why is it that the 62 richest people on Planet Earth have as much 
wealth as the poorest 50%? 

I never thought I’d ever give air to Woody Allen in a school newsletter, but his 
following quote, paradoxically, can inspire us to grow more fully human in the lead-up 
to Christmas … “We’re just monkeys with car keys!”…. This quote irks me deeply 
because this is the total antithesis of our OLD vision and mission. 

I sense, deep down, that everyone loves a bit of country music … I thank Mrs Trudy 
Pidcock for sending me the following song this week … It sounds like a good Advent 
mantra to me … A mantra to help us to more fully be a human ‘be’-ing. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=awzNHuGqoMc 

 

Students’ Semester Two Reports: 

Student Reports will be emailed home Friday 14 December 

 

Orientation to new classes 2019: 

Students Years K-5 will have ‘Orientation to new classes 2019” Monday 17 December 
for 30 minutes in the afternoon. 

In this session, students will meet their teacher for 2019. 

 

Last school day of 2018: 

The last school day for 2018 is Wednesday 19 December. 

At 10am on the last day (19/11) we will have a whole school liturgy in the church that 
all families and friends are warmly invited to. 

After this liturgy, students are free to go home only if they have written permission. No 
student is permitted to go home with ‘another’ parent/carer  unless written 
permission provided. 

Supervision will be provided, as usual, until 3.20pm on Wednesday 19 December. 

 

COMING EVENTS   

December 

Wed 5 Band performance 

Westfield Chatswood 

1.30pm 

Wed 12 Swimming Carnival 

Thurs 13 Choir performance 

Westfield Chatswood 

1.30pm 

Fri 14  Student reports 

emailed home 

Andrew Chinn Christmas 

Concert  5pm 

Mon 17 Orientation to new 

classes for 2019 

Wed 19 End of year Liturgy 

10am 

Term 4 Concludes 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady of Dolours 
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=awzNHuGqoMc
https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

An extraordinarily generous State Government Grant for OLD School: 

Thanks to the driving initiative of Holly Treder (Jack Y1), OLD School has secured a very generous $38,750 grant to develop 
our school. The successful OLD grant is titled: “Playscape – Transforming a school playground to a community play-space”. 

I note that there are some specific expectations/requirements that we need to adhere to; presently we are investigating the 
parameters of the grant. This will indeed be an exciting project to progress in 2019.  

Exciting student news 

Over the weekend, three OLD students participated in the State Gymnastics championships representing SXL and all three 
won gold medals in their division. 

Congratulations to: 

   Lindsay - Yr 6 

   Dustin - Yr 5 

   Cordelia - Yr 3 

 

Commencing tomorrow, Wednesday 5 December, there will be changes to traffic flow on Kirk St to facilitate the installation 
of demountable buildings on the Parish ‘Rotunda’ site. 

Following is a copy of the summary notes I have been provided to assist our parents and staff at OLD.  

Installation: The commencement of the installation of the classrooms will commence on Wednesday, 5 December until 
Saturday, 8 December. 

Permission from council has been granted to close off 1 lane of Archer Street during the installation process and will be traffic 
controlled. 

On Monday 17 December to Wednesday 19 December the final Parish buildings will be installed. 

Traffic control: Traffic control will be organised but if everyone can be aware that a different route may be required during 
the installation process. 

More information will be provided as it comes to hand. Thank you in advance for your anticipated patience over the coming 
weeks. 

The Principal’s Piece CONT. 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Candy Canes: As a school we would like to remind everyone that we do not allow the students to share food due to serious 
allergies some of our students have. Therefore, if your child wishes to give out Christmas treats (i.e. candy canes or 
chocolate), they must be handed out in the afternoon (teachers of Kinder and Year 1 can do this for students) and all treats 
must be eaten at home. A gentle reminder to also be considerate of the children’s feelings at this time of year and if cards 
are not going to all members of a class, please hand them out in private (as you would for party invitations). Thank you!  

Student stationary for 2019: Next week we will be emailing all families their 2019 stationary list. This is a list of things 
teachers designated as important for the year of learning. All items will be available at Officeworks and instructions on how 
to order and pick up your package will be included in the email sent next week. 

Swimming Carnival dismissal: As the swimming carnival ends at 1.30pm parents may have the choice to take their child/ren 
home directly from the carnival. However, students will not be dismissed until the carnival has concluded at 1.30pm. If you 
would like to take your child home directly from the carnival please fill in the form below and hand in to your classroom 
teacher ASAP (as we need to book buses). If pick up plans change please inform your class teacher via a written note prior to 
the carnival. Parents will be required to sign their child out from the teacher on duty on the colour house; NOT the classroom 
teacher. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ----------------------------- 

Child’s name:                                           Child’s class:                                           Child’s colour house: 

I will be taking my child home directly from the swimming carnival at 1.30pm. 

I give permission for __________________________ to take my child home directly from the swimming carnival. 

I understand my child will be dismissed at 1.30pm, when he/she is signed out from the colour house teacher.  

Name:                                                                Signature:                                              Date: 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ---------------------------------- 

Christmas Market Stall: If you are dreading heading to the shops in the lead up for Christmas or you wanted to give gifts with 
a difference, then hopefully I can help! I will be setting up my Cambodian market stall for parents and students. ALL proceeds 
are donated directly back to the children in rural Cambodia and I spend the money myself to provide for any of their current 
needs (bike maintenance, books, school supplies, clothes, bedding, building up-keep, medicine, food etc). You can come 
along to school or order via my Facebook page :gifts for Change (and I can bring the purchases in to your children). Payment 
can be in cash, via credit card or direct bank transfer. I will have the stall open between 2.30-3.30pm on Thursday 6th, 
Thursday 13th and Friday 14th December. I will also open the stall at lunchtime for the children.  

Each trip I have a project to focus on. Last school holidays was the teacher conference, as well as buying all new school 
supplies for the children. In July I started a different project for the wider community that I will continue when I return later 
this month. I have been able to gift 35 water filters to 
some of the poorest families in my village and the 
surrounding villages. This was not only an amazing 
experience for me but also a life changing experience 
for these families. The water filters are only $10AUD 
and they make such a HUGE difference to their lives; 
preventable illnesses, poor hygiene and hours worth 
of walking to get water are eliminated by having clean 
water. Just by becoming ill from dirty water a family’s 
life can be destroyed....this is a true and  a VERY 
common occurrence....people can’t work, food can’t 
be bought, loans are borrowed and families go into 
debt or lose their homes, children stop attending 
school so they can work to financially support their 
families....and the spiral goes on. Just because of 
drinking dirty water!!! So far I have enough donations 
to purchase 75 water filters, which I thank my family 
and friends for. 

If you would like to donate a water filter from yourself 
or as a Christmas gift for someone please come and 
see me at the market stall or send an email via the 
school email address. If you are donating for someone 
as a Christmas present, I am happy to write a card 
informing them of your gift.  

The Assistant Principal’s Piece. 



 

 

 

 
Congratulation on your Baptism! 

Congratulations to Xavier from 1B who was Baptised last Sunday along with his little sister Elise. 

We say a prayer of thanks and welcome to the Catholic community and God’s family. 

 

Thank you to Xavier and Elise’s family and Antonia (mother of Lara Yr 6 and Antony Yr 4) who 
helped prepare the children for their Baptism. Antonia has been helping Angela (from the 
Parish) with baptism preparation for primary school children for a couple of years now. Thanks 
again Antonia. 

 

 

Year 6 Graduation Liturgy – Congratulations! 

Congratulations to the Year 6 students for the beautiful Graduation Liturgy that they presented to the school community last 

Thursday. 

The Entrance Procession was full of Year 6 memories and meaning to start the Liturgy. The Prayers of the Faithful were 

thoughtfully written and presented by the students themselves.  Even with the microphone hick-up, the students sensibly 

carried on with their duties.  Mr Ledlin said that the Gospel Procession was done so reverently that it brought a tear to his 

eye.  And the Liturgical Movement was not a dance, it beautifully expressed the theme of the song being the spirit to lead us 

(thank you Mercy girls; Angela and Hanna, for your beautiful choreography). 

 

Congratulations also to Gwenaelle and Lara for their addresses to the community.  They were written from the heart and 

gave us an emotional connection to your time and your whole cohort’s time here at OLD Primary School. 

A huge thank you to Fr Jim who engages the community beautifully in liturgy.   

Finally, thank you students and teachers from OLD.  Mrs Hoy for the music, Miss Brown for joining our Music Group and the 

children for their fantastic singing!   

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unveiling of “Our Lady’s Lane” 

 

The Graduation Liturgy was followed 
by the unveiling of the naming 
plaque for the new Ferguson Lane 
Community Garden.  The official 
name of the garden is “Our Lady’s 
Lane” This plaque was the 
Graduation gift to the school from 
the Year 6 students and their 
families. 

 

 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
Graduation Dinner 

A lovely night was had by all at the Graduation Dinner.  The venue, ‘The Northbridge Golf Club,’ was amazing and the 
decorations were fantastic.  Well done to the Graduation Committee who put a lot of work into the planning of this fabulous 
event.  Thank you also to Mikee in Year 6 for preparing a video presentation to share on the night, summing up the students’ 
amazing time here at OLD. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Concert with Andrew Chinn – WHOLE SCHOOL EVENT 

An important WHOLE SCHO0L EVENT and date for your diaries:  Friday December 14th in the Church at 5pm. 

 

Details of the Andrew Chinn Concert: 

The actual concert starts 5.00pm  

Students return to school promptly at 4.40pm assembling in classrooms  

Parents then gather in the Church 

Teachers walk students to the church 4.50pm ready for 5.00pm start. 

Dismissal – Teachers walk classes back to the normal morning assembly lines in the school grounds and dismiss from this 
place. 

All students will be performing with their classes and they will need to wear Christmas Colours, except for Year 2, who need 
to wear WHITE.  Please note students go home at the end of the normal school day and return to school later.  See details 
above about the evening.  We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Andrew Chinn sells his CD’s at the end of the concert, so be ready to purchase if you wish!  I recommend his CD’s.  They are a 
great! 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

Christmas Social Justice Initiatives 

Kindy are busy making and writing personalised Christmas cards for the elderly citizens at the Dougherty Centre. 

Thank you to Year 2 for organising hampers to donate to St Vinnies. 

 

Youth off the Streets – OLD Shoe Box Collection  

Year 6 are making innovations regarding the Good Samaritan Gift Box 

Appeal, as held last year.  Year 6 are inviting all of OLD families to find 

an old shoe box and fill it with items for a charity called “Youth off the 

Streets.” 

Youth Off The Streets is a non-denominational community 

organisation working for disadvantaged young people aged between 

12 to 18 years old, who may be homeless, drug dependent and/or 

recovering from abuse. 

Youth Off The Streets supports these young people as they work to turn their lives around and overcome immense personal 

trauma such as neglect, physical, psychological and/or emotional abuse. 

It is their goal that these young people leave their care drug free, with a high school education, living skills and a full-time or 

part time job in hand. 

See website for more information: 

https://youthoffthestreets.com.au/about/ 

How OLD can help: 

Step 1: Find an old shoe box 

Step 2:  Fill it with items as listed below. 

Step 3:  Wrap the shoe box in Christmas Paper and label it GIRL OR BOY. 

Step 4:  Bring the box into your class teacher. 

 

It would be great if we could have a difference between girls and boys boxes.   

 

Toiletries examples:  Toothbrush, toothpaste, floss, mouthwash, Hair brush or comb, hair ties, barrettes/bobby pins, 
Deodorant, Shampoo and conditioner, Sunscreen and face lotion with SPF, Make up, Face wash and/or makeup remover 
wipes, cheaper fragrances and Night time Moisturizer/Lotion. 

Stationary examples: highlighters, post-its, note pads, coloured pencils 

Food examples:  Sealed and wrapped gingerbread, Christmas lollies 

Recreation examples: Playing Cards, Uno Cards, Puzzle books. 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 

https://youthoffthestreets.com.au/about/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Lunch Orders: 

When you are ordering on QKR please ensure you tick the correct date for lunch order 
delivery and you proceed all the way through to the receipt received screen. 

 

Return to school dates 2019: 

Wed 30—Thurs 31 January: Best Start and MAI  

Fri 1 February: 1st day Yr 1—6 

Mon 4 February: Kindergarten 1st day 8.30-12 

Tues 5 February: Kindergarten 1st full day 8.30-3pm 

Messages from the office 

Community News 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Camp Australia 
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Community News 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above is the canteen roster & there are still a few spots to fill. The canteen is open Monday -= Friday 12.40—1.40pm, so just 

an hour of your time is all that is needed. If you are able to fill and of the orange highlighted spots please email 

olodcanteen@yahoo.com.au 

The kids thank you for your assistance! 

Community News 
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